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City and Borough of Sitka 
100 Lincoln Street • Sitka, Alaska 99835 

MEMORANDUM 

To: Honorable Mayor Paxton and Assembly Members 

From: Dave Miller, Acting Municipal Administrator O.Jl. 
Reviewed: Michael Harmon, P.E., Public Works Director ~~ 

Patrick Swedeen, Building Official/Floodplain Manager{Pi 

Date: June 19, 2019 

Subject: FEMA National Floodplain Insurance Program presentation 

Summary 
FEMA Region X Senior Floodplain Management Specialist Karen Wood-McGuiness is coming 
to Sitka to briefly present to the Assembly about the benefits of continuing to participate in the 
National Floodplain Insurance Program (NFIP) and answer any questions the body may have in 
regard to the NFIP. FEMA has recently finalized a new Flood Insurance Rate Map delineating 
the flood hazard areas in Sitka , this updated map will be officially adopted by FEMA on August 
1st, 2019 and a compliant floodplain management ordinance must be adopted prior to that date 
for Sitka to continue to participate in the NFIP. 

Background 
To participate in the NFIP a community must adopt by ordinance regulations that meet the 
minimum requirements of the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA). The City and 
Borough of Sitka adopted its floodplain management ordinance in 1982, this ordinance was last 
updated in 2010. A recent review by the State of Alaska has determined that the existing 
ordinance is not compliant with current standards and puts the community at risk of losing 
participation in the NFIP. An updated draft Floodplain Management Ordinance is currently under 
review by FEMA officials and will be brought to the Assembly for first reading in the July 9th 

regular Assembly Meeting. 

In addition to enabling property owners to purchase subsidized insurance as a protection 
against flood losses participation in the NFIP maintains Sitka 's availability for federal disaster 
funding for disasters of all types. Participation also provides members of our community the 
availability of Federal grants and loans from Federal agencies such as the Environmental 
Protection Agency, Housing and Urban Development, Federal Housing Authority, Veteran 's 
Assistance, Farmer's Home Administration, Small Business Administration, and Fannie Mae 
and Freddie Mac for properties located in the Special Flood Hazard Areas. 








































































































